October 5, 1943

Mr. K. W. Davidson Publicity Department University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Mr. Davidson:

We have a request from one of the South American Basketball Federations for a good photograph of Dr. James Naismith for display purposes in South America. They advise us that October 12 has been set aside in South America as Basketball Day and the President of the South American Basketball Federation would like very much to have a good photograph to be displayed on that day in his office.

I have tried at Springfield College, but they do not have a good photograph of Dr. Naismith and I am writing to you as a last resort in the hope that you might be able to furnish us with one.

Thanking you in anticipation, I am,

Very truly yours,

Secretary-Treasurer

DJF:DBB

oc: Secretary of University